PN 2223 183
DELIA MEMORIAL SCHOOL (BROADWAY)

Notice to Parents / Guardians

1* March 2023
Dear Parents / Guardians of 5.5 students,
Travel Documents for the 8.5 CS Mainland Study Tour in 2022-23

Please be informed that the School, with the support of Education Bureau, is going to organise a study tour for the
HKDSE core subject, Citizenship and Social Development (CS), to mainland China in this academic year, 2022-23,
after the border is open. The mainland study tour is a MUST for all students according to the curriculum requirement.

After checking students’ travel documents for the mainland study tour, it is found that your child/ward may not have
the necessary official travel document(s) ready, maybe it is the passport and/or Home Return Permit (officially called
Mainland Travel Permit for Hong Kong and Macao Residents}. And application for visa to mainland China needs to
be done once details of the mainland study tour are fixed. Please take note of the following:

(1) For students holding a passport other than HKSAR passport and the passport has expired or is going to
expired (in less than 6 months from the date of the mainland study tour which would be expected to be in May),
please renew the passport as soon as possible;

(2) For students holding a passport other than HKSAR passport, once students are told the details of the
upcoming mainland study tour, please proceed to apply for the visa for visiting mainland China. And a letter
from the School for facilitating the application of the visa will also be provided in due course. (Note: the
application fee for the visa can be subsidised by the school, please provide the receipt for reimbursement.) or

(3) For students holding a HKSAR passport but do not have a Home Return Permit or the Home Return Permit
has expired, please  make an appointment with  the China Travel Service
(https://www.ctshk.com/pass/bookterms.jsp) to apply for or renew the Permit (Note: A special date in March (i.e.
Sunday) can be arranged for our teachers and students to apply for or renew the Home Return Permit and this
privilege can only be granted to those who have made an appointment so that they can join the mainland study
tour. The earliest appointment reservation can now be made near end of May. Please be quick to do so.).

Thank you very much for your kind attention.

Yours faithfully,

Z_o 0l

K.C.Lo

Principal

----- P
Reply Slip (PN_2223_183)
Date:

Re: Travel Documents for the S.5 CS Mainland Study Tour in 2022-23

Dear Mr Lo,

Thank you for informing us the matters concerning travel documents for CS mainland study tour in this academic
year. I will instruct and assist my child/ward of Class ( ) to take
appropriate actions for joining the mainland study tour.

Signature of Parents / Guardians:

Name of Parents / Guardians:




